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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

October 12, 1999

TO:  Telecommunications Local Exchange Carriers

The purpose of this letter is to inform your local exchange telephone company of a requirement for reduced Universal Lifeline Telephone Service (ULTS) rates, effective November 1, 1999.  

Sections 873 and 874 of the PU Code require the Commission to set rates for telephone service to low income residential customers that are no more than 50% of the basic rate for either flat rate or measured rate service.  In D.94-09-065, the Commission affirmed its intention to continue to promote universal subscriber access by adopting statewide lifeline rates that are no more than one-half the rate for Pacific Bell’s residential flat rate, residential measured rate service, and installation charge.  (D.94-09-065, COLs 28 and 38.)

As you may be aware, Pacific Bell has filed advice letter number 20400 (AL 20400), applying an approximate 5% surcredit to its tariff rates, including its ULTS rates.  Pacific’s new ULTS rates will become effective November 1, 1999.  The Telecommunications Division has today given its approval of AL20400, which will result in new statewide ULTS flat rate of $5.34, a new statewide ULTS measured rate of $2.85, and a new statewide ULTS installation charge of $9.50.   These represent a 5% decrease from current statewide rates.  However, small LECs with basic exchange rates lower than Pacific’s will set the ULTS rates at 50% of the applicable rate.  Pacific’s new flat residence rate (1FR) is $10.69 and its residence measured rate (1MR) is $5.70.  In exchanges with EAS, ULTS customers pay 50% of the applicable EAS charge.  

Please file new tariff sheets for these respective services, with an effective date of November 1, 1999, to coincide with Pacific’s new ULTS rates.  In order to meet the Commission’s 5 days notice requirement under the rules of G.O. 96-A for rate decreases, tariff sheets for the implementation of new ULTS rates must be filed with the Telecommunications Division by 5:00 PM Wednesday, October 27, 1999.  If you have any questions on this matter, please call Joseph Abhulimen at 415-703-1458.  

Thank you.  

Sincerely,

John M. Leutza, Director

Telecommunications Division

